

December 18, 2015

Jim Grabowski City Manager City of Elmhurst 209 North York Street Elmhurst IL 60126

Dear Jim,

At our December 15 Board of Education meeting, I shared your letter and information about the proposed storm water projects at York High School and Jackson Elementary School.

Our Board is committed to coming to an agreement on the Bryan "gravel lot" property. It is interested in coming to closure only on that project at this time. When that agreement is finalized, it is open to the possibility of discussing options at other sites. However, it also continues to question whether dual usage options can be implemented in such a way that effectively protects the interest of students and programming for children who attend Elmhurst District 205 schools, and, therefore, it would like to monitor how the Madison property performs as a part of any future decision-making that might include dual use options.

Sincerely,

Dr. David Moyer

Superintendent of Schools

cc-Board of Education